
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Grant Yates, City Manager 
 
Prepared By: Brad Fagrell, City Engineer 

 
Date:  October 9, 2018 
 
Subject: Construction Contract Award for Emergency Work for the Holy Fire Storm 

Preparedness to Edmondson Construction Company  
 
 
Recommendation  
 

1. Award the Public Works Construction Agreement for Emergency Work for the Holy 
Fire Storm Preparedness to Edmondson Construction Company  
 

2. Authorize the City Manager to execute the Agreement in the amount of $80,498 to 
Edmondson Construction Company 

Background   

 
The Holy Fire is among one of the worst disasters to affect the City of Lake Elsinore. Beyond 
the devastation to our hillside, the fire has left behind many impacts on our community.  The 
City of Lake Elsinore recognizes the severe impact winter storms can have on the burn scar 
area; flooding, mud and debris flows can happen at any time.  A potentially significant storm is 
expected to happen starting October 3, 2018. 
  
Discussion      
 
This emergency project is to install an approximate 1,300’ long earthen berm along the southerly 
edge of the creek at the entrance to Rice Canyon (north of the intersection of Dale Court and 
Lincoln Street, adjacent to Rice Canyon Elementary School) in the City of Lake Elsinore, 
Riverside County, California.  The berm will be constructed by pushing native sediments from the 
centerline of the creek in a southerly direction and up-gradient to form a berm to help keep 
expected debris flows within the creek/channel and away from the elementary school and 
adjacent homes.  The Holy fire burned the creek's watershed and severe debris flows are 
expected when the creek flows again.  
 
 
 
 
 
 



Edmondson Construction Agreement 
October 9, 2018 
Page 2 

 
Fiscal Impact 
 
Funding for this emergency project has been allocated from the General Fund.  
 
Exhibits 
 

 A – Agreement 
 


